
 
 

 
A G E N D A  

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
January 27, 2022 at 5:00 PM 

 
Call to order 
 
Approval of Minutes 

1. Minutes, September 23, 2021 
 
Old Business 
 
New Business 

2. Renaming one portion of Robinson Ave 
3. Tybee Island Fire Department 

 Fire Department Air Packs 

 Fire Department Ladder Truck 
 Fire  Department Storm Shelter/Fire Station 
 Inspection Services 

4. Tybee Island Police Department 
 Police Department Speed Cameras 

 Report on No Smoking Area on Beach 
 Upstairs Office Space 

 
City Manager Comments 
 
Adjournment 

 



City of Tybee Island 
Public Safety Committee 

September 23, 2021 
 
 

In Attendance: Shawn Gillen, George Shaw, Pete Gulbronson, Chief Bryson, Major Fobes,  and 
Major Moseley  
 
Shawn Gillen called the meeting to order at 1:00. 
 
George Shaw made a motion to approve the amended minutes from August 26, 2021.  Pete 
Gulbronson.  Vote was unanimous to approve. 
 
Dr. Gillen asked Pete Gulbronson to give an update on the sidewalks between Butler and 18th and 
19th Streets. Dr. Gillen summarized that it has been determined this is not a big issue to address.  
Mr. Gulbronson confirmed.  He stated he has looked at alternatives and as there have not been 
incidents with vehicles or pedestrians in the last five (5) years it is his recommendation to leave it 
as it is.  The one caveat is he is going to have the white stripe ground off so it will look as part of 
the road.   
 
Public Comment 
Marie Rodriguez approached.  She asked Chief Bryson how many officers are on staff.  Chief 
Bryson responded 28 officers.  She then asked how many officers are on duty with each shift.  
Chief Bryson stated there are variables, i.e., training, vacation, etc. but ideally, five (5) officers per 
shift.  Ms. Rodriguez then asked how many Code Enforcement Officers are on staff.  Chief Bryson 
responded eight (8).   
 
Computer Aided Dispatch and Record Management System, TIPD. 

 Dr. Gillen stated Chief Bryson, Mayor Fobes and Major Mosely have been working on the 
new system and this has been budget for this FY, $150,000.  Quotes have been received, 
Central Square which is used by Chatham County 911 System is utilizing.  The other quote 
received, SSI.  Major Fobes outlined both quotes and recommended the City move forward 
with the SSI program.  This is under budget and there will be a monthly cost reduction.  
Major Fobes made a motion to move forward with SSI.  George Shaw seconded.  The vote 
was unanimous to move forward for City Council approval.   

 
City Manager Updates 

 Dr. Gillen stated they conducted the second set of interviews for the Fire Chief position.  
They have identified two (2) individuals that will be called back for a second round of 
interviews.  The candidates will come back for a three (3) day interview process where they 
will meet with Staff and the panel.  It is his desire to have the new Fire Chief in place by 
the first of the year. 

 Dr. Gillen asked Chief Bryson to give an update on the TIPD.  Chief Bryson stated he has 
two candidates slated to attend the Police Academy and another to attend in January 
2022.  As to Code Enforcement, they are currently attending training with CVIOG.  He 
continued, they are staffed for Trick or Treat on Lewis Avenue as they anticipate a crowd.  
Chief Bryson stated Code Enforcement offices are staff which is giving a high visibility in 
the community.  Major Fobes stated vehicles for Code Enforcement will arrive very shortly.   

 
 
 
 
 



George Shaw made a motion to adjourn.  Pete Gulbronson second.  Vote was unanimous to 
adjourn. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:35PM     
 
 
 
Jan LeViner, MMC 
Clerk of Council 
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